SCC-072 Annual Meeting Minutes

The annual SCC-072 meeting was called to order by president, Dr. Randy Stanko on February 6, 2005, in conjunction with the SAAS meeting in Little Rock, Arkansas at 1 pm.  

Dr. Stanko gave a recap of last year’s meeting and asked all attendees (14) to introduce themselves and be sure and sign the sign-in sheet and provide an email address.  It was also announced that the name had been changed from SREIG-72 to the Southern Coordinating Committee (SCC-72).

Dr. Stanko announced the officers, President – Dr. Randy Stanko, Secretary – Dr. Rhonda Vann, Member at Large – Dr. Scott Wisnet, and requested nominees for election of a new member at large for this up coming year.  Dr. Peter Ryan was the single nominee.  Dr. Stanko asked for votes and the vote was unanimous in the election of Dr. Ryan for the member at large position.

Dr. Stanko also asked for ideas for next year’s meeting in regards to speaker topics.  He recanted the last three years speakers and topics.  Dr. Les Anderson suggested nutrition and reproduction interactions, another suggestion was a combined small ruminant and reproductive topic. Dr. Stanko asked all attendees to keep thinking of topics and contact Dr. Rhonda Vann with any further ideas on this subject.

Dr. Nancy Cox gave the USDA report in place of Dr. Deb Hammernick who could not attend this years meeting.  Dr. Cox discussed the name change, animal production review to realign teaching, research and extension goals and views.  Also discussed was National Institute of Agriculture, and Dr. Paul Humes (academic advisor) provided information on this subject as a result of a meeting he had attended.  Dr. Humes also indicated the review of the SCC-072 was supportive but it was very important to make sure the minutes of the meeting get put into the system on a yearly basis.  Dr. Cox made some brief comments about IFAFS.

Next item on the agenda was a focused discussion on animal behavior and performance entitled “Relationships between animal temperament, performance, and production animal efficiency in beef cattle” by Dr. Rhonda Vann, Mississippi State University, Brown Loam Experiment Station.

Following a short break, three station reports were given as follows:

Dr. Rhonda Vann, Brown Loam Experiment Station, discussed “Utilizing CIDR’s for beef cows determined to be “At-risk” and the benefits of exogenous progesterone in embryo retention in beef cows.

Dr. Scott Wisnet, North Carolina State University, discussed “Comparison of MGA vs CIDR in the 7-11 program”.

Dr. Randy Stanko, Texas A&M Agricultural Exp. Station-Beeville, discussed “Timed AI protocols in Bos indicus influence beef cattle in South Texas; What works and future directions”.

There was lots of good discussion concerning timed AI, anestrus cows and benefits and most appropriate timed AI protocol in beef cattle.

Meeting was adjourned at 4 pm.  

